
 

 

Sunday of  
The Most Holy Trinity  

Year C  

aŀȅ ннΣ нлмс 

St. Joseph the Worker  
Church 

44 Imperial Parade, Labrador  

Sunday Masses  

Sunday 7:00am  

Sunday 8:30am  

Weekday Masses  
Monday 7:00am  

Wednesday 7:00am  
 

_______________________________________________________________ 

 

Gold Coast University 
Hospital  

Weekday Mass  

Friday 10:30am  

Guardian Angelsõ  
Church 

99 Scarborough St., Southport  

Sunday Masses  

Saturday 6:00pm  

Sunday  7:00am,  10:00am  

Weekday Mass  
Friday 12:30pm  

Reconciliation  

Saturday 4:30pm  
 

(The church is open  
 Tuesdays, Wednesdays and 

Thursdays from  
10:30am to 1:30pm.)  

Mary Immaculate  
Church 

31 Edmund Rice Drive, Ashmore  

Sunday Masses  

8:30am, 6:00pm  

Korean Masses    
Sunday 3:00pm  

(Last Saturday of the month  
at 6:00pm)  

Weekday Masses  
Tuesday 9:00am  

Thursday 5:30pm  

Holy Hour  
Devotion is on first Thursday of 

the month at 4:15pm.  

òCelebrating the Holy Trinity Todayó 
 

St Gregory the Theologian (330 -379 AD) said, òThe mystery of God is honoured in silence!ó This is great 
advice to us who currently live in a very noisy world. These words become especially true when we 
contemplate the Holy Trinity, since òThe mystery of God is honoured in silence!ó But today we want to 
honour  the Mystery of the Holy Trinity  with ònoise ó from our Multicultural Fiesta. In our parish, we 
continue to experience Pentecost in the clamour of so many languages and  different cultures, but as  
one family and  one parish.  On our census we have 53 nationalities. Consequently, I am very 

privileged to do my ministry in a parish with so many diverse ethnic groups and cultures.  
 

Today, we are very blessed to celebrate this feast of unity with His Grace, our Archbishop Mark 
Coleridge. As the leader of our Archdiocese, Archbishop Mark has been assigned many jobs but one of 
his main tasks is to keep us united in one faith and worship of one God. The most profound sign of this 
unity is our Sunday Eucharist that we celebrate today on the feast of the Holy Trinity . Todayõs festivity 
with our Archbishop is a day of gifts which bring us closer to our origin, to our salvation and to our life 
together in community for others. Our Multicultural Mass and Fiesta is the great proof of our  life 

together in  community for others . 
 

The enthusiasm and energy of the past weeks leading us to our finale today has been extraordinary. 
Even as late as last Wednesday, one small group from Peru suddenly grew to many people.  The Holy 
Trinity is about a living relationship; communion within God and with God. In preparation for our fiesta 
I saw how so many parishioners had opportunities to get to know each other better while at the same 
time offering their gifts and talents to parish life. I thank those who have participated today in 
representing their countries in the Liturgy of Mass through music, readings and other ministries. I also 
thank all who have made a big effort to cook different dishes to share after Mass.  
 

While enjoying the delicious dishes of different cuisines we will be entertained by twenty (20) groups of 
musicians, dancers, singers, and other artists coming from diverse backgrounds and cultures. I thank 
them for their effort and dedication in preparing their colourful performances. The second part of our 
celebration takes place at the covered area of Aquinas College. I thank the leadership of the College for 
giving us access to their school facilities: kitchens, sound system, screens, stage, etc...  I would 
particularly like to thank Peter Hurley, the Principal of the College, who from the beginning assisted the 
Social committee in almost every step towards our celebration. Finally, to our Social Committee I thank 

you all for your passionate work that brought us together to taste and see the goodness of the Lord 
while celebrating this great feast of the Holy Trinity.  Fr Jan  

 

  

 
PARISH 

 CONTACTS 
 

Pastors 
 

Fr. Jan Bialasiewicz 
(Parish Priest) 

 

Fr. Van Huong Nguyen 
(Associate Pastor) 

  

Fr. Paul Eloagu 
(Associate Pastor) 

 

 Sacramental  
Coordinator  

 

Stephen Lunn 
07 5510 2296 

StephenL@scp.org.au 

 

Parish Office  
 

Leeanne Human 
(Parish Manager) 

 

Daloras Howes 
(Parish Secretary) 

 

John Wintour 
(Newsletter/Website Editor) 
winlock1@optusnet.com.au 

 

Parish email address 
info@scp.org.au 

 

Parish phone number 
07 5510 2222 

 

Parish fax number 
07 5510 2244 

 

Parish Website 
http:\\scp.org.au 

  

Parish Schools  
 

Aquinas College 
Peter Hurley 
(Principal) 

07 5510 2888 
  

Guardian Angels 
Stephen Montgomery 

(Principal) 
07 5510 0055 

  

De Paul Villa  
  

Julie Madden 
(Director of Aged Care) 

07 5582 7250 

  

De Paul Manor  
Estate  

 

Jessica Madden 
(Manager) 

mailto:info@scp.org.au
mailto:lis@scp.org.au
mailto:info@scp.org.au
http://scp.org.au


 

 

Feasts and Saints of this Week  

 Sunday  
22 May  

 Monday  
23 May  

Tuesday  

24 May  

 Wednesday  
25 May  

Thursday  
26 May  

 Friday  
27 May  

 Saturday  
28 May  

Holy Trinity St. Crispin of 
Viterbo 

 Our Lady, 
Help of Christians  

St. Mary Magdalene 
de Pazzi 

St. Philip Neri  St. Augustine 
of Canterbury 

St. William of 
Gellone 

The Word of the Lord for Next Sunday:    Genesis 14:18 -20   Corinthians 11:23 -26   Luke 9:11 -17     

 

Celebration  - Multicultural Festival  

As a member of our Southport 
Catholic Parish, today Sunday 22 
May  is the biggest event of your 
2016 social calendar. The goal of 
this day is to make  SCP a more  
w e l c o m i n g  a n d  i n c l u s i v e  

community. Start by coming and 
saying hello to Archbishop Mark.  
 

Mass  starts at 8:30am , concluding 
about 9:45am when we will proceed 
over to Aquinas College for our 
Fiesta  to start at 10:00am . 
  

Enjoy a "free" feast of food from 
around the world. All  our 
participating countries are offering 
free samples  of the cuisine of their 
nationality . In addition, there is free 

desert and free entertainment  with a wide variety of cultural 
performances . All sorts of beverages will be available to 
purchase at great prices. There is a jumping castle and an ice 

cream van for children of any age.  
 

Enjoy this fantastic day and participate with the various 52 
ethnicities of our parish as well as fellow Catholics across the 
Deanery. It will be a catholic extravaganza, extraordinaire ! 
We welcome all to attend, so bring your friends!  
 

***********************************************************************  

Notice  - Rosters  

Please note that the new rosters are ready. Should you not  have 
an email address, then your roster can be collected at the back 
of your church.  
 

***********************************************************************  

Announcement  - Piety Stalls  

The piety stalls at all churches have lots of gifts 
available for Baptism, First Communion and 
Confirmation. Opening times are: Guardian Angels is 
open on a Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday at 

10:30am, Ashmore is open before the 8:30am Mass 
on Sunday while Labrador is open before all Masses.  
 

***********************************************************************  

Needed  - Stephen Spielberg Protégés  

Currently there are only 3 people who  record the 8:30am Mass at 

Mary Immaculate. This video is  an important part of 

the lives  for De  Paul Villa residents.  They welcome 

the recording of the Mass every Sunday after the 

service has finished. We are looking forward to 

having some more film crew members to help in this 

important work. No experience in filming is necessary as we are 

willing to train in every aspect of filming. With sufficient 

supporters it will only mean committing yourself to one Sunday 

morning each month. Please contact Janet Ferguson by phone on 

0437 644768 or janetferguson1@bigpond.com  if you can be 

part of this valuable team.  

 

Congratulations  - 25 Years Ordination for Fr Jan  

While not entirely a secret, Fr Jan has 
requested a low -key approach to the 25th 
celebration of his ordination. While he didnõt 
want any fuss, you 
m i g h t  l i k e  t o 
congratulate him on his 
magnificent achievement 
of being a priest over all 
t h o se  y ea rs  a n d 
especially for being our 

parish pastor for the last couple.  
 

Thank you Fr Jan for all that you do to 
minister at SCP and compliments  on a 
fantastic 25th anniversary . 
 

**********************************************************************  

Notice  - National Count of Attendance  
 

The 2016 National Count of Attendance  at Mass and 
Sunday Assemblies survey continues into its fourth of four 
consecutive Sundays that commenced with  Saturday evening 
Mass on 30 April . Parishioners who have been given this task 
will be counting people at all Masses. So if you 
notice someone moving his/her eyes up and 
down do not worry, this person is not a spy but 
a parishioner counting people attending our 
parish Masses. The previous report can be 
downloaded free of charge from the PRO website 
through the following link: pro.catholic.org.au . 
 

Invitation  - Centenary Celebrations  

Banyo Nundah Parish is celebrating 100 
years on 29 May  commencing with Mass at 
9:30am at Corpus Christi Church , Nundah  
with Archbishop Mark Coleridge presiding. It 
will be followed by a day of festivities, 
multicultural food òFEASTIVALó, 
entertainment, historical display, pipe organ 
recital and the drawing of the Centenary Raffle. Past 
parishioners and friends are welcome to join us. For further 
details phone the Parish Office on: 3266 1444.  
 

**********************************************************************  

eNewsletter  - Alive from Archbishop Mark  

Click  on the graphic to connect to 
this eNewsletter. You will find some 
interesting articles on: Domestic 
Violence, Confirmation Explained 
and many other issues relevant to 
catholic life in our Archdiocese.  
 

**********************************************************************  

Invitation  - Franciscan Gathering  

The next Fraternity Meeting will be held on Wednesday 25 
May  from 12:30pm to 3:30pm at Infant Saviour Church , Park 
Road, Burleigh Heads. All are most welcome. Sr. Clara Condon  

 

 
 
 
 

 

"The mystery of the Most Holy Trinity is the central 

mystery of Christian faith and life. It is the mystery of God in himself. It is 
therefore the source of all the other mysteries of faith, the light that enlightens 
them. It is the most fundamental and essential teaching in the hierarchy of the 
truths of faith" (CCC No. 234). 

Story  - Continuing The Call Of St Francis  
 

Back in Assisi, Francis waited in prayer for the Lord's promised direction. The 
thought of the poor Christ would stop him in his tracks, but poverty and the sight 
of lepers was loathsome to Francis. He resolved to espouse Lady Poverty, and to 
surrender all to his heavenly Father. In the half-ruined Church of San Damiano 
before the Crucifix, Francis received his answer, "Francis, do you not see that my 
Church is falling into ruin, Repair My House". Francis began an active life caring 
for lepers and repairing San Damiano until on the feast of St. Matthias, he 
realised that he too was being commissioned to go out and preach the Kingdom, 
to "repair the Lord's house".  

Fr Jan 
Frs Jan and Rafal (from 

Nerang) celebrating 

their ordinations 25 

years ago with office 

staff last Thursday 

19/05/16. 

 

http://www.catholic.org/news/hf/family/story.php?id=37200
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=2766
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=2766
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=8851
http://www.catholic.org/encyclopedia/view.php?id=8851
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=82
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=82
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=97
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=25
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=25
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=2134
http://www.catholic.org/saints/saint.php?saint_id=2134
http://usccb.org/bible/readings/052916.cfm
mailto:janetferguson1@bigpond.com
http://pro.catholic.org.au/
http://scp.org.au/wp-content/uploads/2016/05/SCp-Social-160522-MC-Poster-Border.png
http://us12.campaign-archive1.com/?u=5753cccfee99af296cdbe1952&id=d1ca9e74eb&e=e2e197710b


 

 

Your Prayers Are Requested For Those Who Have Journeyed To The Father  
 

 

Anniversaries:  Gunter  Fraude , Mark  Galton , Michael  Sheperdson  
 

Recently Deceased:  Raeeda Daoud , John  Ritchie , Ivica  Zecevic 
    

Sick and in Need:  Stephanie Alijahn , Douglas  Bateman , Zelda  Bickerstaff , Christopher  Browne , Jan Buttigieg , 
 Matthew  Byrne , Clare  Dobozy , Bernadette  Douwes , Narelle  Dwyer , Steve  Feeney, 
 Patricia Ferguson , Ian  Finlayson , Maureen  Flanagan , Dave  Gardiner , Shirley  Harris , 
 Matthew Hemming , Michael  Jamrich , Freda  Lyall , Maureen  McCabe , Irena  Molloy , Robert Murtagh , 
 Mariel  Nicdao , Gary  OõConnell, Angela  Taylor , Mladen  Topic , Tina  Tria , Fr  Keith  Turnbull , 
 Joe  Tuesley , Gie  Ubaldo , Denise  Vantest , David  Walters  

 

 LƳƳŀŎǳƭŀǘŜ IŜŀǊǘ ƻŦ aŀǊȅ ǿŜ ǘǊǳǎǘ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ƎŜƴǘƭŜ ŎŀǊŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǘŜǊŎŜǎǎƛƻƴǎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿŜ ƭƻǾŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǿƘƻ ŀǊŜ ǎƛŎƪ ƻǊ ƭƻƴŜƭȅ ƻǊ ƘǳǊǝƴƎΦ 
 IŜƭǇ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǳǎ Iƻƭȅ aƻǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ōŜŀǊ ƻǳǊ ōǳǊŘŜƴǎ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ƭƛŦŜ ǳƴǝƭ ǿŜ ǎƘŀǊŜ ŜǘŜǊƴŀƭ ƭƛŦŜ ǿƛǘƘ DƻŘΦ 

Message  - Practising Mercy in the Jubilee Year  

Advocate for more just public policy at a lawmakerõs office. 
Mercy involves spending time with those who are suffering. It 
also includes raising your voice on their 
behalf. One powerful way to make your voice 
heard is to visit local lawmakersõ offices to 

advocate for more just legislation. To learn 
about pertinent legislative issues that affect 
those on the margins of society, and how the 
church suggests you respond to them, visit the 
website for the movement Catholics Confront Global Poverty at 
www.confrontglobalpoverty.org . 
 

**********************************************************************  

Quote  - Thought -Provoking  

òIt is very helpful to confess with a certain 

regularity. It is true our sins are always the 

same; but we clean our homes, our rooms, at 

least once a week even if the dirt is always the 

same, in order to live in cleanliness, in order to 

start again. Otherwise, the dirt might not be 

seen, but it builds up.ó Pope Benedict XVI   

Notice  - Baptismal Preparation Classes  
 Parents who plan to baptise their children 
in our parish please note in your diaries the 
coming baptismal preparation session 
which will be held this Thursday 26 May  at 
7:00pm at the hall located next to Mary 

Immaculate Church, Ashmore. Godparents 
of the baptised children are most welcome 
to attend these classes. Baptised children 
have a right to grow in the Catholic 
environment. For this reason, at least one  
of the parents must be baptised Catholic . 

 

*******************************************************************  

Message  - Marriage Preparation  

For parishioners who are going 
to marry in the coming months, 
please contact Abas Supeli  in 
order to get the  Marriage 
Preparation Course . Contact 
details are: phone 0450221088 or email: asupeli@gmail.com  
as the Registered Facilitator for the Ministry of Marriage 
Preparation in the Southport Catholic Parish.  
 

**********************************************************************  

Announcement  - Children's Liturgy  

Children's Liturgy restarted on Sunday 8 May  
and is held at 8:30am at Mary Immaculate 
Church . If you would like to assist with the 
liturgy, then email: StephenL@scp.org.au .  
 

**********************************************************************  

Notice  ð Confirmation and Holy Communion  

On Thursday 2 June  at 5:30pm and 7:30pm, 78 children  of 
our parish will be celebrating the Sacrament of Confirmation. 
Following that Sacrament, the same children are going to 
celebrate their first Holy Communion on Sunday 5 June . 
Previously this event was part of the 8:30am Mass at Mary 
Immaculate. This year because of the large number of children 
we are going to have an additional Mass on Saturday 4 June 
at  Mary Immaculate at  5:30pm . 
 

There are twenty plus (20+) families 
assigned to this Mass and I thank them for 

their cooperation in managing the logistics 
of their First Holy Communion. I would like 
to encourage parishioners who come to 
Church at Ashmore to attend this Mass on 
Saturday evening. It will be less crowded 
than the 8:30am Mass on Sunday morning 
with more than forty (40) children. For those 
parishioners who would like to avoid the 
challenges of parking and dealing with big 

crowd, please consider the option of this additional Mass on 
Saturday evening.   Fr Jan  

 Today We Welcome Into Godõs Family 
  

There are no Baptisms this week.  

  

 

 

Parish Date Claimers 
 

3C ¦ The Catholic Connect Group.    3C organises 
activities for everyone  in the Parish held  at 
Guardian Angels Church  from 11:30am -1:00pm. 
The first Sunday  of the month is our Parish Social 
Weekend. Watch out for notices on monthly 
venues.  The third Sunday  of the month is our 
Parish Prayer Meeting (praise, worship, activities plus a 
shared lunch). Contact persons are: Joey (0439 952297), 
Stephanie (0421 562024) and Connie (0413 053700)  
Bridge. Every Wednesday  9:30am to 12:30pm in the Meeting 
Room at Mary Immaculate. Beginners welcome . 
Craft. Every Tuesday  9:30am to 11:30pm in the Annex of St. 

Joseph. Beginners welcome . 
Morning Tea. On the  first Sunday of each month  at the 
òAnnexó after 8:30am Mass at St. Joseph the Worker. 
Rosary and Novena. At 6:00pm every Wednesday at St. Joseph 
the Worker. On the first Wednesday of the month , they are 

followed by Mass at 7:00pm.  
SCP Care and Concern Transport Service.  This service is for 
elderly parishioners who require assistance and transport to 
medical, dental or optical appointments. Phone 0421507554 .  

http://www.confrontglobalpoverty.org/
mailto:asupeli@gmail.com
http://webmail.optusnet.com.au/index.php/default/index/blank
http://www.confrontglobalpoverty.org/

